

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Environmental Health
250 Washington Street, Boston, MA 02108-4619
Phone: 617-624-5757 Fax: 617-624-5777
TTY: 617-624-5286

MARY A. BECKMAN Acting Secretary

MARGRET R. COOKE Commissioner

> Tel: 617-624-6000 www.mass.gov/dph

February 28, 2023

Sharon Cameron Director of Health and Human Services City of Peabody 24 Lowell Street Peabody, Massachusetts 01960

Dear Ms. Cameron:

Enclosed is a copy of the report by our Indoor Air Quality (IAQ) Program on their reassessment of the South Memorial Elementary School located at 16 Maple Ave Extension, Peabody. Please refer to the recommendations section for advice on how to correct any issues identified by this assessment. If you have any questions regarding the report or if we can be of further assistance in this matter, please feel free to call us at (617) 624-5757.

Sincerely,

Michael A. Feeney, B.Pharm, R.Ph., J.D., C.H.O.

Director, Indoor Air Quality Program

cc: James Hafey, Facility Director, City of Peabody

Jocelyn Sullivan, Principal, South Memorial Elementary School

Enclosure(s)